WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS CORP.

MINUTES OF JOINT MEETING

3/20/08

A joint meeting of the above Boards was held at Beverly Mason’s home.

Members present were: Beverly Mason, Peter Lambert, Gary Cole, Kelly Jeffries, Glenn Mori, Doug MacIver, Elmer Hynes, Dwight Allenson and Tom Gill.

Guest present were: Glenn Mason and Ted Roberts.

Aviation portion of meeting

The minutes of the 11/15/07 meeting and the Special meeting of 1/24/08 were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: Due to illness Barbara Clifford was unable to attend. She sent the following information via Beverly: accounts receivable are $2,841 due from 8 members. As approved at a prior meeting, the $50,000 CD has been reinvested for 7 months at 4% APR.

Public Input: none

Directory: Don was unable to attend. He informed Beverly that have some information—probably in May—and will be prepared for the annual meeting.

Runway Committee Survey: Gary has no report at this time. He did ask where we stood on the $4,000 budget overage for runway maintenance.

Glenn Mason reported the following budget figures:

Runway Summer Maintenance: + $930

Runway Winter Maintenance: -$4,755

Taxiway Summer Maintenance; + 790

Taxiway Winter Maintenance:   -$1,605

The $4,000 budgeted for seeding has not been spent nor has the $250 for runway & taxiway signs. Runway lights -$352.

Totaling all of the above, we have overspent these items by $742 as of 3/20/08.

Gary: Is there anything in the budget for runway upgrade in the spring other than the seeding? Glenn Mason replied No.

Gary asked if there has ever been any serious damage to the runway in past springs when someone uses it when it is closed. Glenn Mason replied that although there have been times when it looks pretty bad, it has always recovered.

Gary thinks the decision to open the runway should be left to Eaglecrest Corp. Glenn Mason replied that he doesn’t mind being consulted but he does not want the responsibility of making the ultimate decision. Bev asked if the Runway Committee and Eaglecrest should do it jointly.

Gary thinks that it should be kept closed until Glenn Mason says that it is firm enough. Kelly felt that she and Gary would have a pretty good feel for it since they live on the runway. Dwight wished that people would just use common sense.

Glenn Mason reported that Roger Currier asked the FAA what the interpretation of “X” in the runway is. They responded that they interpret that as meaning the runway is closed but since this is a private airport, it doesn’t really concern them. Kelly added that the pilot is the person ultimately responsible for his or her own actions. Glenn Mason reiterated that as a liability issue, he and/or Eaglecrest does not want to be the one deciding when the runway opens or closes.

For the record, the Board has stated that the Runway Committee may co-ordinate with Glenn Mason and/or Eaglecrest Corp about runway conditions but the Runway Committee will make the ultimate decision to open or close.

Questions arose as to whether the Committee members are covered under the Corporations Directors liability insurance policy. After a discussion a motion passed to appoint Kelly Jeffries, Ted Roberts, Gary Cole, Dwight Allenson, Steve Moore and Roger Currier as the Runway Committee.

Beverly thanked Kelly and LD Jeffries for the e-mails that they circulated regarding runway conditions.

Jeppesen database: Kelly read a letter dated 3/20/08 to the WVAC Board from the Windsock Pilots Alliance. In the letter they outlined their reasons for supporting the addition of WV to the database. They also included several examples of websites where WV airport information is already publicly available—sometimes with incorrect information. None of these sites were authorized to publish the info. 

Kelly addressed the concern about increased unauthorized landings. Since the GPS will clearly state that this is a private runway and prior permission is required she didn’t see where there would be a problem. Ted Roberts felt that it was important as a safety issue. A pilot in trouble would have our information available in their GPS unit. He added that with his TAWS unit, he has to turn it off when coming into WV. The TAWS does not recognize WV as an airfield and therefore keeps warning him of trees etc.

A discussion ensued as to whether the proper process is for the Board to make such a decision or if it should be brought to annual meeting for the group to decide. Kelly requested that we vote on the issue now. Bev asked what the hurry was. Why can’t it wait until annual meeting? It was brought up in 8/06 and then dropped. She added that it has always been the practice to bring items like this to annual meeting. Kelly replied that she is concerned that things would get bogged down among personalities at annual meeting. She feels that this is just the type of thing that the Board is elected to handle.

Again, Beverly brought up her concern about the process. She is personally in favor of the proposal but feels that this is something affecting all members and therefore should go to the annual meeting. Glenn Mori agreed with Beverly. He too is in favor but feels that people have privacy rights and should decide for himself if they want the publicity.

Gary made a motion that the Board move forward and let the Pilots Alliance spend the money and have us listed on the Jeppesen database. The voting was tied at three for and three against. It was pointed out that Beverly voted against and it was asked if the President was supposed to vote. It was the understanding of several people that the president vote only in the case of a tie. A check of the By-Laws showed that it wasn’t addressed.

A motion was passed that states that the President is only allowed to vote in the case of a tie.

The above motion was reintroduced and it passed 3 in favor and 2 against to allow the Alliance to send the information to get us listed on the Jeppesen database.

Annual Meeting: Beverly read that the By-Laws state the annual meeting must be on one of the first three Saturdays in June. Because of the school graduations, it was decided to have the Annual Meeting on the first Saturday, June 7. It will be at The Moore’s hangar once again. Beverly felt that people are too busy to host a Litter Day gathering. Traditionally when the Litter Day announcement goes out is when the Annual Meeting announcement is made. In lieu of the Litter Day letter, Bev proposed that we send out a “Save The Date” post card to announce the time and place as well as the deadline for getting an item on the agenda. A motion passed to send the post card.

Beverly read a proposed by-law change. She explained that at the 1995 Annual Meeting a motion passed to allow the Board to over expend any line item by up to $2,000. Her proposed By-law change would allow to Board to over expend any line item by however much is needed as long as the Board stays within the total budget. 

Next meeting will be May 1 at Beverly’s home; 6:30pm

The aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Property Owners Meeting

The minutes of the 11/15/07 meeting were approved as printed.

Treasurers Report: via Beverly, Barbara reported that accounts receivable totaled: $5,249.This is comprised of $1,434 of legal fees reimbursement from Bob Clark and $3,815 of overdue dues from 8 property owners.

Directory Committee: Don will have information for the May meeting.

Road Committee: Dwight reported survey results of: 29 Yes or requesting more info and 40 NO. In light of this result Nancy Drach will bring it up at the Annual Meeting for informational purposes only.

Bob Clark court case: Beverly read a letter form Carmel Clark where she offers her opinion on having to pay the legal fees of the corporation.

Public input: NONE

A motion passed to have the Annual Meeting on June 7, 2008.

By-law change: Beverly read a proposed by-law change. She explained that although a motion was passed at the Aviation meeting in 1995 to limit the over expenditure of a line item to $2000, no such motion ever passed for the Property Owners. Her proposed By-law change would allow to Board to over expend any line item by however much is needed as long as the Board stays within the total budget. 

Glenn Mason reported the following budget/expenditure numbers:

Winter Road Maint
-$8,490

Summer Road Maint
+6,130

Replace Drains

+1,627

Roadside Maint
+     32

Storm Clean-up
+     75

High limb trimming
+3,440

In total, we still have $2,800 left in the budget.

Annual Meeting: Beverly read that the By-Laws state the annual meeting must be on one of the first three Saturdays in June. Because of the school graduations, it was decided to have the Annual Meeting on the first Saturday, June 7. It will be at The Moore’s hangar once again. Beverly felt that people are too busy to host a Litter Day gathering. Traditionally when the Litter Day announcement goes out is when the Annual Meeting announcement is made. In lieu of the Litter Day letter, Bev proposed that we send out a “Save The Date” post card to announce the time and place as well as the deadline for getting an item on the agenda. A motion passed to send the post card.

Next meeting will be May 1 at Beverly’s home; 6:30pm

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm

Peter Lambert

Secretary

